KIRG CABARA TIMES

COLLEGE BOARD MEETING

The monthly meeting of the Vancouver Community College Board was held yesterday evening, Wednesday, 1985 June 26.

College President P. Gallagher's report to the Board was distributed in advance of the meeting, along with the agenda, and consequently, it was not read at the meeting itself. The report touched on about a dozen items, several of which relate directly to KEC: a donation of equipment to the College for the Diesel Mechanics training program; United Way's awards of merit to Myrna Redman, Dave Greenall and King Edward Campus as a whole; the "Soundwave '85" concert tour to Quebec and the choir's successful performance at the Canadian Stage Band Festival. (See letter from Premier Bennett re-printed elsewhere in this issue of the Times.)

The Board approved a number of recommendations from two of its standing committees: the Education and Student Services Committee and the Administration Committee. (The recommendations are included in the documentation attached to the agenda.)

At the request of the Langara Student Society, the Student Society fees were increased by \$3 per student per term.

The Board agreed that the July '85 meeting would be cancelled.

Copies of the minutes of the previous meeting of the Board - held on 1985 May 22 - , the agenda with the supporting documentation, the President's Report and the financial statements for the 1985-86 fiscal year are on file in the KEC Library for the information of those interested.

H.E.P.



King Edward Campus

INDUSTRIAL FIRST AID COVERAGE - SUMMER COVERAGE

During July/August, the Industrial First Aide can be contacted as follows:

8:30 - 5:00 DIAL SWITCHBOARD (0) 5:00 - 7:30 DIAL 479

R.N.G.

SMOKING POLICY - FACULTY/STAFF LOUNGE LEVEL TWO

Please remind colleagues whenever necessary, that smoking is permitted in the WEST SECTION OF THE LOUNGE, but NOT AT THE DINING TABLES.

R.N.G.

INSTITUTIONAL EVALUATION & SELF STUDY

Our sincere thanks as to the 62 instructors, support staff and administrators who took the time to complete, and in some cases add to, the survey form you were given last week. Particularly at this time of the year you are very busy, so this additional effort you have made is all the more appreciated. From the two hundred completed forms received to date, there must be at least that number of issues raised. The Steering Committee will try to categorize the concerns within the next few weeks and select those which seem to be of the greatest concern for further study.

If you have not expressed your concerns it is still not too late. Please give your completed form to Fanny Yip as soon as is possible.

R.F.C.

VACATION

I will be on vacation from 1985 July 02 until 1985 July 19. During this time Gordon Pawelchak will take care of my desk and make routine decisions on my behalf. Mr. Pankratz will make administrative decisions on my behalf.

My most sincere thanks go to faculty, staff and administrators who have worked co-operatively with me during the last year.

Have a good summer.

R.F.C.

LETTER FROM W.R. BENNETT - JUNE 18, 1985

Dear Mr. Gallagher:

As Premier of British Columbia, I would like to extend heartiest congratulations to each of the participating students from your college for their excellent showing at the national finals of the recently-concluded Canadian Stage Band Festival in Quebec City.

All British Columbians may take pride in the superb achievements of these fine young musicians at this year's Festival, which is indeed a fitting prelude to next year's finals to be held in Vancouver at the Expo 86 site.

Would you please pass on to these young people my best wishes for every success in the future, and thank them for representing the Province so splendidly.

Sincerely,

W.R. Bennett Premier

Bill-Bennett.



CANADA DAY

King Edward Campus will be closed next Monday for the July 1st holiday - the old Dominion Day and now, officially, Canada Day. We will be open as usual on Tuesday, July 2nd. Please tell your students (or is that unnecessary?).

H.E.P.

HEARING IMPAIRED DEPARTMENT

The Department for the Hearing Impaired will be closed from JULY 2, 1985 to AUGUST 27, 1985 <u>inclusive</u>. During this time, please address administrative queries to Gordon Pawelchak and queries regarding student enrolment to Natalie McDonald in Admissions. Thank you.

W.B.

KEC LEARNING CENTRE SUMMER SCHEDULE

From June 24 through to Labour Day, the KEC Learning Centre will be open from 9:00 am to 5:00 pm. Math and Science tutoring will be available at all times throughout the day. Humanities tutoring will be available from 11:00 am to 4:00 pm daily. Schedules are posted throughout the campus on major bulletin boards.

J.G.K.

'85 WHITE PAGES

The 1985 telephone books have arrived. They have been distributed to various locations for you to pick up. Check your Department's photocopier area. If you can't locate a phone book, contact Steve Baker at Local 422. Yellow Pages should be in some time in July or early August.

OLD WHITE PAGES

Please DON'T save them! Last year we tried to recycle them, however due to the high cost of recycling, we found no one was willing to take them. If the glue binding is removed, the recyclers will pay \$50.00/Metric ton. If they are taken the way they are, we could get \$5.00/Metric ton. For one metric ton we would need approximately 700 phone books.

S.B.

ON VACATION

Bruce Watson will be on holidays from JULY 2 to JULY 5 inclusive. Please direct any questions regarding Night School to Barbara Bowers.

B.B.

ALSO ON VACATION

Dave Greenall will be on holidays JUNE 26, 27 & 28 and from JULY 2 - 5th. During his absence, Thorne Husband will be acting Department Head of the Counselling Department and Heather Chan will be acting Coordinator of the International Education Program.

FROM THE BOOKSTORE

CLOTHING - We recently received a new shipment of summer outfits. Despite the fact we have not advertised their arrival, they are already selling quickly. Stop by the Bookstore for a look at what is new.

WEEKLY SALE - The current special being offered - "Canada Shorts". These are a light nylon jogging short for men or women. The shorts feature an attractive maple leaf (not fig leaf) design and are offered at \$11.99.

Next week save \$6.00 on a 100% cotton top and short sets. These light tops are in a nice combination of turquoise, ruby and white and the stripes on the shorts match the colours of the tops.

FILM - The Bookstore is now carrying a wide selection of film. The common sizes of 110, 126, 135 and disc are available in a complete range of speeds (ASA) and number of exposures.

You will find our prices are competitive with London Drugs. To do this, we have added very small mark-ups. In some cases it is as low as 2 - 3%. Therefore, we regret we cannot offer the staff discount on film purchases. However, we are confident you will not find substantially better pricing even at the larger film outlets. Save your precious weekend time and shop at the Bookstore on your lunch break.

G.K.

ACTING DIVISION CHAIRMAN, ENGLISH LANGUAGE TRAINING DIVISION

For the last two months, since Mrs. Bowers resigned from the position, Mrs. Norman, Department Head, School Canadiana has provided stewardship for the English Language Training Division in a most admirable manner. She has met all problems head on rather than just act as a "caretaker". Among matters that she has handled have been: the ELT Computer Centre; International Education, the 1986-7 Education Plan, the Five Year Plan, Publishing and English in the work place. At the same time she has continued with her School Canadiana responsibilities.

I, personally, appreciate the industry, optimism and enthusiasm with which Alison has carried out a very difficult assignment.

R.F.C.

POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Department Head for the Business Department. Closing date for applications is August 1st.

Vancouver Community College requires a Programmer Analyst II (2 positions) one at K.E.C. and one for Continuing Education. Closing date for applications is July 3rd. (Temporary until approximately March 31/86)

- V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Counsellon. Closing date for applications for this position is June 28th.
- V.C.C./Continuing Education requires Part-Time Instructors in Photography. Closing date for applications is July 2nd.
- V.C.C./Langara requires a part-time Instructor for Early Childhood Education Program. Closing date for applications is July 15th.
- $V.C.C./Continuing\ Education\ requires\ a\ Business\ Programmer.$ Closing date for applications is July 5th.
- V.C.C./Langara requires an Operator Programmer I for Continuing Education. This is a temporary position until approximately March 31/86. Closing date for applications is June 27th.
- V.C.C./K.E.C. requires a Clerk-Cashier. Closing date for applications is June 27th.

Camosun College, Victoria has 2 vacancies. One for Laboratory Assistant I in Biology and one for Administrative Secretary in the Student Services Division. Closing date for applications for these postings is June 28th.

For further details on the above positions, please see bulletin boards.

H.E.P.

K.E.C. FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITIES

J. Gaitanakis	Finish certification course and study computers.	June 05-25
Dennis O'Neill	Attend GM Fuel Injection school.	June 24-25
Ruth Chiko	Review several new texts for Writing Skills 097 and work on new handouts.	June 27-28
Starr Owen	Attend UBC evening course - Continuing Ed - communication.	June 27, July 04, 11, 18, 25; Aug. 01, 08 + 15
Donna McGee	Continue work on an independent professional project for a Masters project.	July 01-22
P. Maglaque	Courses at UBC to further education - study French Canadian literature and linguistics.	July 01, 1985 to March 31, 1986 (part-time basis)
Joan Rike	Continuation of last P.D. leave - preparation and background re Canadian Viewpoints 091.	July 01-19
S. Lewindon	Preparation for video taping, Langara IMS.	July 03